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RE: TRANSGENDER GUIDANCE IN SCHOOLS

Thank you for your recent correspondence in respect of your concerns about
transgender guidance for schools. I have read your comments with interest.

I know that the number of children and young people questioning their gender identity and
experiencing gender distress has become a growing challenge for parents, teachers, and
schools.

This is a complex and sensitive subject for schools to navigate. That is why, for the first time,
the Department for Education, working closely with the Government’s Equality Hub, has
worked to produce guidance to provide clarity for schools and colleges, and reassurance for
parents. The safety and wellbeing of children has always been the Government’s primary
concern, which is why their safety and wellbeing is at the heart of this draft guidance.

The guidance provides clarity on how to approach a range of issues when it comes to supporting
gender questioning children and responding to requests for changes known as ‘social
transition’. This includes changing pronouns, sport, single-sex schools, and single-sex spaces.
The guidance will assist teachers in ensuring that they are acting in the best interests of children.

This guidance has been developed with the expert clinical view and interim conclusions from
the 'Cass Review' in mind. That review set out that social transition is not a neutral act, and that
better information is needed about the outcomes for children who undertake degrees of social
transition. It also set out that it could have significant psychological effects on a young person.

In recognition of this, proper use of this guidance means social transition, in practice, should
be extremely rare when the appropriate safeguards are put in place and the child’s best interests
taken into account.

Importantly, the guidance places beyond doubt the fundamental principle that parents should
be involved in decisions about their children’s lives, and that significant decisions affecting a
child’s future should not be taken without parents being involved.

In regard to single-sex spaces and sports, the Government sets out the principle that biological
sex is fundamentally important when it comes to protecting safety and ensuring fairness in
competitive sports.

The draft guidance was subject to public consultation until the 12th March 2024. The
Government is now analysing the responses and will respond in due course.
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The guidance will not cover what pupils should be taught about gender reassignment, as this is
being considered as part of the review on the relationships, sex and health education statutory

guidance. The department will publish a separate consultation on an amended draft of the
statutory guidance at the earliest opportunity.

Once again, thank you for having taken the time to contact me and if I can ever be of any further
assistance to you then please do not hesitate to contact me again.
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